
19th September 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

As you can see from the Flyer this week the children have been having a great 

time doing lots of different things. From creating self portraits and making    

hedgehog biscuits in Nursery, through thinking about love in Year 1, developing 

PE and Art skills in Years 2 and 5 to exploring circuits and voltage in Year 6. I    

always love to see the varied and exciting things that the children get up to each 

week. 

Each class got to learn all about democracy this week with the election of our new  

School Council. Candidates had to write and present a manifesto to their class 

mates and then a secret ballot took place. It was lovely to see our new councillors 

sitting proudly in Celebration Assembly today. I am sure they will be amazing    

representatives for our school. 

If you have not already done so could I remind Year 6 parents to apply for your 

child’s place at High School. The online portal for applications is currently open 

and closes on Friday 31st October 2025. The High School is holding a              

prospective parents meeting after school on Thursday 2nd October 2025        

5.30pm-7.30pm. This is a great opportunity to listen to the Headteacher,            

Mr. McElwee, talk about the school and to have a look around the curriculum     

areas.  

There have been some reported instances of threadworms in school. While they 

are not serious they are not very pleasant to have. For advice on symptoms and           

treatment options please check out NHS guidance by clicking here. 

Well done to Year 2 with the best attendance this week: 98.7%. 

Well done to Year 2 for the best attendance for this year: 99.4%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will be marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
94.5% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
95.2% 95.7% 97.5% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
95.7% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
96.6% 97.2% 98.9% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
97.6% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
97.4% 97.8% 98.1% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
98.7% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
97.8% 99.4% 98.9% 
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Working Together in Reception 
 
Reception have had a great week working together and have been showing lots 
of caring behaviours towards each other. Well done, Owls!  
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The Story of the Lost Son in Year 1  

In RE we have been learning about the parable of the Lost Son which teaches 

that God is forgiving and loving. This week we talked about the ways that      

Christians could show their love to God such as by going to church or praying.   

On a heart the children drew a way they could show their love to God.   
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A Busy Week in Year 3! 

We have had a very busy week in Year 3! On Monday we spent our PE lesson  

inside because of the rain and the class did a great job at practising their kicks 

and jumps. We continued this in our Thursday PE lesson and also practiced      

attacking and defending by playing a game of capture the cone. On Wednesday 

we started our Ukulele lessons. The children were taught how to correctly hold 

and strum the ukulele as well as playing the start of two songs that we will       

continue to learn. We finished off the week with our science lesson in which we 

were learning how metamorphic rocks are formed. The class used sweets to 

warm up and squash together to create their own metamorphic rocks.  
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Reading about the Romans in Year 4 

Year 4 continued their Roman learning by exploring non-chronological reports in 

English. We learned all about the features that make this sort of text so super at 

conveying information. In teams, children were challenged to match the feature to 

its description and then to an example from our key text. Once we were confident 

with the non-fiction genre, we read an information text, identified its features and 

used it to answer questions. What a busy week!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Stained Glass Windows with Year 5 

In Art today, Year 5 studied examples of medieval stained glass, noticing how a 

limited colour palette was used to great effect in creating striking images. The   

children experimented with mixing their own colours and explored ideas in their 

sketchbooks, considering how the lead lining in real stained glass could be      

represented. They then created abstract designs using greaseproof paper and 

milk bottle tops to inspire their work. Next week, the class will continue this project 

by using thick black pens to draw the lead lines, giving their stained glass        

windows an authentic effect.  

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Exciting Electricity with Year 6 

In Year 6 Science this week we have been exploring the relationship between the 

voltage used in a circuit and the brightness of a bulb. We added batteries and 

bulbs to our circuits to see how this impacts brightness. The children worked well 

in teams after making their predictions. Well done Year 6.   
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Dates for your Diary - Autumn Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 26th September 2025 
Welcome Service at St. Andrew’s Church - 9.30am 

Early Years and Key Stage 1 

Thursday 2nd October 2025 
Prospective Parents Evening at Ponteland High School - 

5.30pm 

Monday 13th October 2025 Nasal Flu Vaccinations (Reception to Year 6) 

Friday 24th October 2025 
Early Years and Key Stage 1 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s 

Church - 9.30am 

Friday 24th October 2025 
Key Stage 2 Harvest Festival at St. Andrew’s Church - 

10.20am 

w/c Monday 27th October 

2025 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Monday 3rd November 2025 TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 5th December 2025 Friends of Heddon Christmas Fair from 1.30pm 

Thursday 11th December Choir Christmas Showcase in School Hall at 4.30pm 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 Early Years Nativity in School Hall at 10am 

Tuesday 16th December 2025 
Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 1.30pm 

Wednesday 17th December 

2025 

Key Stage 1 Christmas Performance at St. Andrew’s Church 

at 10am 

Friday 19th December 2025 Key Stage 2 Carol Service at St. Andrew’s Church at 9.30am 


